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Liechtenstein welcomes the distinguished delegation of Benin headed by H.E. … and wishes to thank for the valuable information that has been provided in the introductory statement as well as in the national report. 
When Benin presented its candidature for membership of the Human Rights Council last year, it pledged, inter alia, to “pursue and strengthen the implementation of measures to promote cost-free access to primary education”. We welcome the efforts Benin has made to provide the sector of public education with the necessary financial and personal resources. At the same time, we note that the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (CESCR) has expressed concern at the low primary and secondary school attendance in rural areas, particularly with respect to girls. Stakeholders pointed out that corporal punishment was common in schools and that especially girls suffered from violence. Liechtenstein therefore wishes to recommend that Benin explicitly prohibit all corporal punishment of children in all settings, including the home and schools, in the context of adopting the new Children’s Code, and promote alternative forms of discipline. Furthermore, Liechtenstein recommends that Benin continue improving the quality of education by providing periodic teacher training, including instructions regarding the equal treatment of girls and boys and the importance of gender equality. 
We have noted with appreciation that Benin has adopted decrees implementing the laws concerning the suppression of child trafficking. However, stakeholders report that child trafficking persists in Benin. Against this background, Liechtenstein would like to recommend that Benin combat child trafficking by providing training to police officers, prosecutors and judges, by ensuring that those responsible for child trafficking are promptly brought to justice and by providing adequate victim assistance.
Liechtenstein acknowledges Benin’s commitment to international justice. In this regard, Liechtenstein recommends that Benin review its national legislation to ensure full alignment with the Rome Statute of the ICC. Besides, Liechtenstein recommends that Benin ratify the Kampala amendments to the Rome Statute, if possible with a view to contributing to the activation of the jurisdiction of the International Criminal Court over the crime of aggression at the beginning of 2017.
